
355 Landrum Lane, Ponte Vedra Beach, FL. 32082              Palms Post May 2025  

Dear Otter Families,                                                                                                                      
 It’s hard to believe how quickly the days are flying by it feels like only yesterday 
we were welcoming students back for the first day of school! Now, with the final 
weeks upon us, we find ourselves busy wrapping up the year with state assess-
ments, classroom projects, and much anticipated end-of-year (EOY) celebrations. 
As we approach the close of a truly wonderful school year, my heart is filled with 
appreciation and gratitude for the incredible support, energy, and spirit that define 
our Ocean Palms community. Whether attending events, volunteering your time 
and talents, or making generous donations, your dedication has helped create the 
warm and welcoming atmosphere that makes OPE so special and for that, we are 
deeply thankful.                                                                                                                 
 One of the highlights this spring was our recent Spring Family Night. Your              
enthusiastic participation truly made it a night to remember, and we are so grateful 
for the way you continue to show up for our students and staff. Looking ahead, we 
hope you’ll join us for even more hands-on family fun at our Annual STEM Night 
and Art Show! Be sure to stop by the Kitchen Resource Room across from the             
cafeteria to see what our sponsor, Code Ninja, has in store for us. There will also 
be poetry readings in the library, and our Student Ambassadors will be accepting 
cash donations for refreshments and snacks, with all proceeds benefiting Blessings 
in a Backpack a program championed by our very own Mrs. Sharon Kehoe, last 
year’s District Senior Volunteer of the Year.                                                                    
 It is also with great pride that we recognize Mrs. Lisa Farese as our Adult               
Volunteer of the Year and celebrate her incredible achievement as the overall            
District Adult Volunteer of the Year! Mrs. Farese’s tireless dedication, kindness, and 
service to Ocean Palms have left a lasting impact on our students and staff. We 
were thrilled to honor her at the district banquet and could not be prouder to have 
her as a cherished part of our Otter family. Congratulations, Mrs. Farese!                                                                                                  
 This year has been filled with tremendous success, joyful celebrations, and so 
much growth for our students. We are incredibly proud of their academic achieve-
ments and their development as kind, responsible citizens. To keep the learning 
momentum going over the summer, we invite all students to participate in our Annu-
al Summer Reading and Writing BINGO Challenge (attached). For those eager to 
dive into their summer reading early, the Sunshine State Young Reader Award 
(SSYRA) titles have been released.                                                                                   
 As we prepare to set sail into summer, I want to extend my sincere thanks to 
every teacher, student, staff member, family, business partner, community partner, 
PTO member, SAC member, and volunteer who helped make this year such a            
success. Each child and adult who crosses the threshold of Ocean Palms Elemen-
tary is given the opportunity to learn and lead with pride and excellence and that is 
exactly what has happened this year. It is truly an honor and privilege to serve as 

your Principal. 

With heartfelt appreciation, 

Mrs. Cantwell                                                                                 

May 

13 – Kindergarten EOY Party 

14 – PreK & VE EOY Party 

15 – (K-5) STEM Night and Art 
Show (5:00-7:30) 

19 – First Grade EOY Party 

20 – Third Grade EOY Party 

21 – Second Grade EOY Party  

22 – Fourth Grade EOY Party 

22 – Water Balloon Bonanza 

23 – Fifth Grade Talent Show 
(9:00-10:00) and Fifth Grade Fun 
Day (10:00-1:00) 

26 – Memorial Day / No School  

29 – Promotion Ceremonies                                
(9:15-10:45)                                       
Conroy, Flowers, and Sweeney                                                            
(11:30-1:00)                                             
Nannetti and McVeigh  

30 – Last Day of School     

Fifth Grade Clap Out (1:20-1:45)                         

Early Dismissal the last day of 
school  

30 – Fourth Quarter Ends/Report 
Cards posted on Home Access 
Center (HAC) 





Trustworthiness  

Kindergarten Cameron Happel and Charlie Rasmussen 

1st Grade Hudson Felts, Lilah Knisely and Emma Work 

2nd Grade Mika Baker-Dewey, Finn Boyce and Oscar Jamieson 

3rd Grade Savannah Crownover, Christian Leepart and Hunter Simpson 

4th Grade Kendall Alcombright, James Hilley, Everett McMillen and Astrid Yaney 

5th Grade Anastasia Alonzo, Reid Hilbert, Capri Maughan and Annabel Yang 

Citizenship  

Kindergarten Ammy Churchill and Kathrine Hilbert 

1st Grade Natalie Conte, Zeke Contreras and Solomia Tsabak 

2nd Grade Amelia Alonzo, Brooklyn Laing and Owen Socwell 

3rd Grade Aedan Fish, Drew Hickey and Cole Veenstra 

4th Grade Olivia Dalton, Blaze Lickliter, Reese Mayer and Rocky Woeppel 

5th Grade Mak Akai, Autumn Fenn, Declan Flood and Ethan Guo 

All Pillars  

Kindergarten Maximus Jamieson and Maddie Snyder 

1st Grade Ava Alonzo, Karsten Jacobson, Maverick McMillen and Cogan Potts 

2nd Grade Maycee Bush, Shelby Campbell and Campbell Morgan 

3rd Grade Esme Connelly, Ricky Diaz and Emily Sargeant 

4th Grade Annalise Bridges, Julianna Lobos, Leia Sy and Maddox Whitelaw 

5th Grade Adelyn Cowart, Sophia Frecks, Zoey Jamieson and Andrew Mutai 

Character Counts Recognition  







SPONSORED BY 





News from the OPE Clinic  

As we near the end of  the school year, I would like 

to remind you that your child’s medication should 

be picked up from the clinic by 3:15 pm on the last 

day of  school Friday, May 30.  

School policy does not allow for medication to             

remain in the school over the summer. It will be     

important for you to make arrangements to pick 

up your child’s medication since medications may not go home with the 

student. Any medication left in the clinic after Friday, May 30 at 3:15 pm will 

be discarded according to policy.  

As you clean out your closets or do back to school shopping over the              

summer, the clinic is always in need of  clothing donations. Shorts, pants, 

socks and new underwear are greatly appreciated. If  you have any                

questions, please contact the school clinic at 547-3766. Have a safe and 

healthy summer! 

Congratulations to our Sunshine State Readers! 
We are incredibly proud of the students who took on the challenge and 
read all of the Sunshine State Young Reader Award (SSYRA) books for 
their grade level! These outstanding Otters set a goal for themselves, 
stayed committed, and saw it through a true example of hard work,                
perseverance, and a love of learning. In recognition of their accomplish-
ment, these students have been inducted into 
our Otter Wall of Fame and will celebrate with a 
special end-of-year BINGO Party, where exciting 
prizes await. We couldn’t be prouder of our   
readers for dreaming big, diving into new               
adventures through books, and showing that with 
dedication, anything is possible!  



Grade Students Grade Students 

K Amethyst Churchill 1 Georgia Doumas 

K Andrew Socwell 1 Josie Menne 

K Brayden Laing 1 Lilah Knisely 

K Cameron Happel 1 Lily Hopkins 

K Cecilia Pezak 1 Miles Webster 

K Dominic Dipola 1 Rowan Dugan 

K Emma Kuhl 1 Ryan Piltin 

K Emme Lawrence 1 Sawyer Barker 

K Hannah Diaz 1 Tyler Mann 

K Logan Kelly 1 Victoria Genebriera 

K Max Jamieson 1 Zac Baumgartner 

1 Adaline Rivera 2 Addison Terwilliger 

1 Adeline Ludwick 2 Asher Krainin 

1 Ava DeFazio 2 Baird Snider 

1 Baker Schaal 2 Brooklyn Laing 

1 Cali Middleton 2 Brynn Rasmussen 

1 Carter Jones 2 Campbell Morgan 

1 Eleni Leininger 2 Caroline Hanback 

1 Elijah Genebriera 2 Eli Lawrence 

1 Emersyn Smith 2 Ella DeFazio 

1 Emma Work   



Grade Students Grade Students 

2 Finn Boyce 3 Olivia Piltin 

2 George Carletta 3 Ricky Diaz 

2 Joseph Carletta 4 Annalise Bridges 

2 Joseph Perry 4 Blaze Lickliter 

2 Kate MacGilvray 4 Blix Lickliter 

2 Kenzie Smith  4 Penny Rosetti 

2 Laney Tant 4 Scarlette Thompson 

2 Logan Rodriguez 4 Virginia Hilley 

2 Luke Borchers 5 Case McHale 

2 Lyla Jones 5 Eliana Feldman 

2 Michael Westrip 5 Ella Scarborough 

2 Mika Baker-Dewey 5 Evan Kul 

2 Oscar Jamieson 5 Gavin Pacifico 

2 Owen Socwell 5 Kelsea Mauricio 

2 Roman Fitzpatrick 5 Mackenzie Mann 

2 Wells Barnes 5 Maria Dumitrascu 

3 Cashen Kul 5 Owen Koppenhafer 

3 Isaac Meene 5 Rhys Kelly 



Dear Fifth Grade Students,                                                                               
  It’s hard to believe that in just a few short weeks, 
you’ll be setting sail from the shores of Ocean Palms, 
ready to embark on the exciting adventure that awaits you 
in middle school.                                                                                 
  As you prepare to take this next big step, we want to 
pause and celebrate all that you have accomplished. Your 
hard work, your determination, and your willingness to 
grow have brought you to this incredible milestone and we 
could not be prouder.                                                                 
  While you may be ready to spread your wings, know that you carry with you  
everything you have built here: the friendships that made you smile, the teachers 
who believed in you, the lessons that shaped your heart as much as your mind. 
These are your anchors, and they will steady you as you set off into new waters.    
  Middle school will bring new challenges, new adventures, and new dreams.           
Embrace them with the same courage, curiosity, and kindness you have shown here. 
Remember that every new beginning is a chance to discover more about who you 
are and who you are becoming.                                                                                                                                                       
 Congratulations, Fifth Graders! You have left your mark on Ocean Palms, and we 
cannot wait to see the waves you will make as you journey onward. Always know that 
no matter how far you go, you will forever be part of our Otter Family. 

With pride, excitement, and heartfelt congratulations, 

Your Ocean Palms Family!  

Fifth Grade Clap Out - Friday, May 30th  

We are excited to celebrate our fifth-grade students with our annual              
Fifth Grade Clap-Out! 
                                                                                                                                       
Students in grades K–4, along with our 
staff, will line the halls as our fifth             
graders take one final walk through the 
building, a special moment to honor their 
journey as Ocean Palms Otters. 

We also invite family members who will 
be utilizing parent pick-up that day to join in the celebration! Feel free to 
decorate your cars, make some noise, and cheer loudly as you drive 
through the car line to help us send our fifth graders off in style. 

Please remember, the last day of school is an early dismissal day for all 

students. 



https://www.1stdayschoolsupplies.com/

gs/24962 

https://www.1stdayschoolsupplies.com/gs/24962
https://www.1stdayschoolsupplies.com/gs/24962




























The Florida Assessment of Student Thinking (FAST)  

The Florida Assessment of Student Thinking (FAST) is a progress monitoring system that is administered three times 
per year to track your student’s progress in learning the Benchmarks for Excellent Student Thinking (B.E.S.T.)             
Standards throughout this school year in grades PreK - 5. Each time your child takes this assessment they will be 
presented with items that cover the entire test “blueprint,” meaning students will encounter items representative of 
the standards within the subject or grade level. For more information on the test design, please visit https://
www.fldoe.org/accountability/assessments/k-12-student-assessment/best/. If you or your student would like to 
review FAST Reading and Mathematics sample materials at home, sample test materials are available at https://
flfast.org/families.html.  

Please review the following policies with your student before testing:                                                                                                          

Electronic Devices - Students are not permitted to have any electronic devices, including, but not limited to, cell 
phones, smartphones, and smartwatches, at any time during testing or during breaks (e.g., restroom), even if the 
devices are turned off or students do not use them. If your student is found with an electronic device or is found  
using Bluetooth/wireless headphones/earbuds during testing, his or her test will be invalidated.                                                       

Calculator Policy - Calculator use is prohibited for Grades 3–5 FAST Mathematics. For Grades 7–8 FAST                        
Mathematics, approved handheld scientific calculators will be provided. For Grade 6 FAST Mathematics, a 
handheld four-function calculator will be provided.                                                                                                                                                                          

Testing Rules Acknowledgment - All tests include a Testing Rules Acknowledgment “I understand the testing rules 
that were just read to me. If I do not follow these rules, my test score may be invalidated.” Prior to testing, test              
administrators read the rules to students, and students acknowledge indicate on their computer that they under-
stand the testing rules.                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

Discussing Test Content after Testing - Testing Rules Acknowledgment states that because the content of all 
statewide assessments is secure, students may not discuss or reveal details about the test content (including test 
items and passages) after the test. This includes any type of electronic communication, such as texting, emailing,  
or posting to social media sites. Please make sure your student understands this policy prior to testing and remind 
them that “discussing” test content includes any kind of electronic communication, such as texting, emailing,  
posting to social media, or sharing online. While students may not share information about secure test content after 
testing, this policy is not intended to prevent students from discussing their testing experiences with their parents/
families.                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Working Independently - Students are responsible for doing their own work during the test and for protecting their 
answers from being seen by others. If students are caught cheating during testing, their tests will be invalidated.  

Leaving Campus - If your student leaves campus before completing a test (e.g., for lunch, an appointment), he or 
she will not be allowed to return to that test. If your student does not feel well on the day of testing, it may be best for 
him or her to wait and be tested on a make-up day. Please remember not to schedule appointments on testing days.     

Testing Accommodations - Please contact the school to discuss any other testing accommodations that will be 
provided for your student.                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Testing Irregularities - In the event a testing irregularity occurs in your student’s testing room, as part of a school 
investigation, your student may be asked questions to provide clarification of the incident. In addition, your student 
may be required to retake the assessment if a suspected irregularity is reported that may affect the validity of the 
test results.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

If you have any questions related to this test administration, you may contact Faie Pellegrino at 904-547-3772 or            
via email at Olivia.Pellegrino@stjohns.k12.fl.us. For more information about the FAST program, please visit the             
portal at https://flfast.org/fsa.html.  

https://www.fldoe.org/accountability/assessments/k-12-student-assessment/best/
https://www.fldoe.org/accountability/assessments/k-12-student-assessment/best/
https://flfast.org/families.html
https://flfast.org/families.html


 

Third Grade Promotion & Retention                              

  At Ocean Palms, we are dedicated to fostering a positive and supportive           

environment for all of our students. While state guidelines require us to inform  

families about third-grade              

promotion and retention             

policies, we want to assure you 

that we do not discuss promo-

tion or retention directly with 

students. Our goal is to avoid 

creating any unnecessary stress 

or anxiety, especially related to 

testing. Instead, we encourage                

students to approach each test 

with a growth mindset, focusing 

on doing their best and 

“showing what they know.”            

We emphasize the importance of taking all assessments seriously and view 

these moments as opportunities for growth. This mindset helps us maintain a 

balanced approach that prioritizes student well-being while still meeting                  

important academic milestones. Below, we’ve outlined the state guidelines and 

additional support available to ensure all students are prepared for success in 

fourth grade and beyond.  

  According to section 1008.25(5), Florida Statutes (F.S.), to be promoted to 

fourth grade, a third-grade student must score a Level 2 or above on the 

statewide Florida Assessment of Student Thinking – English Language Arts 

(FAST-ELA) in their third progress monitoring assessment in the area of Read-

ing. The intent of the third-grade progression statute is to ensure that students 

have the necessary reading skills to be successful in grade 4 and beyond.               

  If a student does not score Level 2 or above on the third grade Eng-

lish Language Arts (ELA) assessment on Thursday, May 8, they may 

attend the district provided Summer Reading Program for additional 

reading instruction. Some third graders who score Level 1 on the statewide 

FAST-ELA can be exempted from the retention requirement and be promoted to 

fourth grade. This is called a “good cause exemption”. See page 12 for the dif-

ferent exemptions.  



 

THIRD GRADE PROGRESSION STATUE &                        

GOOD CAUSE EXEMPTIONS 

The third grade progression statute is to ensure that students have the necessary reading skills to be              

successful in grade 4 and beyond, where the rigors of reading in the content areas increase. According           

to section 1008.25(5), Florida Statutes (F.S.), to be promoted to fourth grade, a third-grade student must 

score a Level 2 or above on the statewide Florida Assessment of Student Thinking – English Language Arts 

(FAST-ELA). The following plan describes several ways for students who do not meet this standard initially 

to be promoted to fourth grade. 

If a student does not demonstrate proficiency on the statewide FAST- ELA Assessment during the third            

progress monitoring (PM3) test in May, they can attend the district provided Summer Reading Program to 

ensure they receive additional instruction. 

There is also statutory language that prohibits the statewide FAST- ELA from being the sole determiner of 

promotion and states that additional evaluations, portfolio reviews and assessments are available to the 

child to assist parents and the school district in knowing when a child is reading at or above grade level and 

ready for grade promotion.  

Good Cause Exemptions 1, 4, 5, 6 Students who earn a Level 1 on the FAST for PM3 and meet one of  

the Good Cause Exemptions outlined below must also attend the Summer Reading Program. A               

student only needs to meet the criteria for one of the 6 Good Cause Exemptions.  

Good Cause Exemption #1: Limited English proficient students who have had less than two (2) years of 

instruction in an English for Speakers of Other Languages program based on the initial date of entry into a 

school in the United States.  

Good Cause Exemption #2: Students with disabilities whose individual education plan indicates that partic-

ipation in the statewide assessment program is not appropriate, consistent with requirements of s.1008.212, 

F.S.  

Good Cause Exemption #3: Students who demonstrate an acceptable level of performance on an alter-

nate standardized reading or English Language Arts assessment approved by the State Board of Education. 

Alternate Assessments: SAT-10 or STAR Reading.  

Good Cause Exemption #4: A student who demonstrates through a student portfolio that he or she is 

performing at least at Level 2 on the statewide, standardized English Language Arts assessment. 

Good Cause Exemption #5: Students with disabilities who take the statewide, standardized English              

Language Arts assessment and who have an individual education plan or a Section 504 Plan that reflects 

that the student has received intensive remediation in reading or English Language Arts for more than two 

years but still demonstrates a deficiency and was previously retained in kindergarten,  grades 1, 2 or 3. 

Good Cause Exemption #6: Students who have received intensive reading intervention for two or more 

years but still demonstrate a deficiency in reading and who were previously retained in kindergarten, grade 

1, grade 2, or grade 3 for a total of two years. A student may not be retained more than once in grade 3. 

 

 





How Do I Get Approved to Access                               
the School Building? 

https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply 

In an ongoing endeavor to provide safety and security for students and staff, school ac-
cess is required for every individual that is not a staff member of the St. Johns County 
School District. Below are the steps every visitor must complete to access the building 
during school hours.  

1. Complete the School Access Form at https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply. Do 
not wait to complete your application because the process can potentially take up 
to two weeks to clear.                                                               
 

2. Bring your ID when you check in at the front office.  
 
• Proper identification must be presented each time a person signs in at a school. The 

only forms of proper identification are the following: 
• Current state issued driver’s license 
• Current state issued identification card (issued only by the DMV) 

 
• If a person has a visa and/or does not have a social security number, the applicant 

must contact the Volunteer Services department right away for alternate steps. 
 
• School access lasts for 3 year intervals. Upon approaching 3 years of access, it is the 

responsibility of the applicant to contact Volunteer Services and renew the form. To 
reduce duplication, do not complete a new form. 

https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply
https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply





